
 

Research Department Minnesota House of Representatives 600 State Office Building 
 R:\HRD_Summ\2018\3182 Erickson.ts.docx  Last printed 3/8/2018 9:04:00 AM 

 
 File Number: H.F. 3182 Date: March 7, 2018 

 Version: As introduced 

   

 Authors: Erickson 

 Subject: Responsibility for Student Transportation 

 Analyst: Tim Strom (tim.strom@house.mn)  

 

This publication can be made available in alternative formats upon request.  Please call 651-296-6753 

(voice); or the Minnesota State Relay Service at 1-800-627-3529 (TTY) for assistance.  Summaries are 

also available on our website at: www.house.mn/hrd/. 

 

 

Overview 

Under current Minnesota law, the serving school district (the school district where 

a student is enrolled) is responsible for transporting a homeless student to and 

from the student’s district of residence. 

Some homeless students enroll in a school district and then participate in a 

program offered by a cooperative organization such as an intermediate school 

district (e.g. a level 4 special education program).  If a homeless student moves 

from one location to another during the school year, the student may continue 

attending the same program at a cooperative organization, but the move may 

mean that the serving school district changes. 

In instances when a homeless student with an Individualized Education Program 

(IEP) changes serving school districts during the school year, H.F. 3182 allows 

the initial serving school district to continue to arrange and provide transportation 

services to a homeless student with an IEP. 

Section   

1  Education, residence, and transportation of homeless students.  Allows the initial serving 

school district to continue to provide transportation services to and from a cooperative 

program for a homeless student with an IEP who changes serving school districts during the 

school year.  Allows the initial and current serving school district to mutually agree to an 

alternative transportation arrangement. 

 


